
Missing man in Kwai Chung located

     A man who went missing in Kwai Chung was located.

     Leung Sing-chai, aged 68, went missing after he was last seen in a
hospital on Princess Margaret Hospital Road on July 20 afternoon. A staff
member of his elderly home made a report to Police on July 21.

     The man was located on Salisbury Road in Tsim Sha Tsui yesterday (August
19) morning. He sustained no injuries and no suspicious circumstances were
detected.

Appeal for information on missing man
in Chai Wan (with photo)

     Police today (August 20) appealed to the public for information on a man
who went missing in Chai Wan.

     Kan Shou, aged 89, went missing after he left his residence on Kornhill
Road yesterday afternoon (August 19). His family made a report to Police on
the same day.

     He is about 1.67 metres tall, 66 kilograms in weight and of medium
build. He has a square face with yellow complexion and short white hair. He
was last seen wearing glasses, a grey long-sleeved jacket, khaki shorts and
black shoes.

     Anyone who knows the whereabouts of the missing man or may have seen him
is urged to contact the Regional Missing Person Unit of Hong Kong Island on
2860 1040 or 9886 0034 or email to rmpu-hki@police.gov.hk, or contact any
police station.
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Fatal traffic accident in Lantau North

     Police are investigating a fatal traffic accident in Lantau North today
(August 20) in which a 50-year-old man died.

     At about 7.35am, a private car driven by the 50-year-old man was
travelling along Magic Road southbound, and it reportedly rammed into a tree.

     Sustaining serious head injuries, the driver was trapped inside the
compartment and was rescued by fireman. He was rushed to North Lantau
Hospital in unconscious state and was certified dead at 8.56 am.

     Investigation by the Special Investigation Team of Traffic, New
Territories South is underway.

     Anyone who witnessed the accident or has any information to offer is
urged to contact the investigating officers on 3661 1300 or 3661 1346.

Illegal worker jailed

     A Bangladeshi illegal worker holding a recognisance form was jailed
at Shatin Magistrates' Courts on August 17.

     Immigration Department (ImmD) investigators received a referral from the
Hong Kong Police Force to further investigate an illegal employment case in
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October 2017. Enforcement officers arrested a male Bangladeshi worker, aged
31, while conveying goods in Tuen Mun. Upon identity checking, he produced
for inspection a recognisance form issued by the ImmD, which prohibits him
from taking employment. Further investigation revealed that he was a non-
refoulement claimant.  

     The illegal worker was charged at Shatin Magistrates' Courts on August
17 with taking employment after landing in Hong Kong unlawfully and remaining
in Hong Kong without the authority of the Director of Immigration or while
being a person in respect of whom a removal order or deportation order was in
force. He pleaded guilty to the charge and was sentenced to 16 months and 11
days' imprisonment.

     The ImmD spokesman warned that, as stipulated in section 38AA of the
Immigration Ordinance, illegal immigrants or people who are the subject of a
removal order or a deportation order are prohibited from taking any
employment, whether paid or unpaid, or establishing or joining in any
business. Offenders are liable upon conviction to a maximum fine of $50,000
and up to three years' imprisonment. The Court of Appeal has issued a
guideline ruling that a sentence of 15 months' imprisonment should be applied
in such cases.
           
     The spokesman reiterated that it is a serious offence to employ people
who are not lawfully employable. The maximum penalty is imprisonment for
three years and a fine of $350,000. The High Court has laid down sentencing
guidelines that the employer of an illegal worker should be given an
immediate custodial sentence. According to the court sentencing, employers
must take all practicable steps to determine whether a person is lawfully
employable prior to employment. Apart from inspecting a prospective
employee's identity card, the employer has the explicit duty to make
enquiries regarding the person and ensure that the answers would not cast any
reasonable doubt concerning the lawful employability of the person. The court
will not accept failure to do so as a defence in proceedings. It is also an
offence if an employer fails to inspect the job seeker's valid travel
document if the job seeker does not have a Hong Kong permanent identity card.
The maximum penalty for failing to inspect such a document is imprisonment
for one year and a fine of $150,000.
           
     Under the existing mechanism, the ImmD will, as a standard procedure,
conduct initial screening of vulnerable persons, including illegal workers,
illegal immigrants, sex workers and foreign domestic helpers, who are
arrested during any operation with a view to ascertaining whether they are
trafficking in persons (TIP) victims. When any TIP indicator is revealed in
the initial screening, the officers will conduct a full debriefing and
identification by using a standardised checklist to ascertain the presence of
TIP elements, such as threat and coercion in the recruitment phase, and the
nature of exploitation. Identified TIP victims will be provided with various
forms of support and assistance, including urgent interference, medical
services, counselling, shelter, temporary accommodation and other supporting
services. The ImmD calls on TIP victims to report crimes to the relevant
departments.



    

Speech by CE at Asian Family Summit
opening ceremony (English only) (with
photos)

     Following is the speech by the Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, at the
opening ceremony of the Asian Family Summit today (August 20):
 
Ms Bas (Director of the Division for Inclusive Social Development of the
Department of Economics and Social Affairs of the United Nations, Ms Daniela
Bas), Arthur (Council Chairman of the University of Hong Kong (HKU),
Professor Arthur Li), æ´ªä¸»ä»» (Deputy Director of State Council Leading
Group Office of Poverty Alleviation and Development, Mr Hong Tianyun),
Professor Zhang (President and Vice Chancellor of HKU, Professor Zhang
Xiang), Mrs Chu (Co-Chairperson of the Asian Family Summit (AFS) and
Chairperson of the Consortium of Institutes on Families in the Asian Region,
Ms Patricia Chu), Professor Shek (Co-Chairperson of the AFS and Chairman of
the Family Council, Professor Daniel Shek), Professor Tse (Co-Chairperson of
the AFS and Professor of Department of Social Work and Social Administration
of HKU, Professor Samson Tse), ladies and gentlemen,
 
     Good morning. I am delighted to join you here today for the opening of
the Asian Family Summit co-organised by the Consortium of Institutes on
Family in the Asian Region, the University of Hong Kong's Faculty of Social
Sciences, the Hong Kong Council of Social Service, the Family Council and the
Social Welfare Department. Since this is the first occasion of my attending a
HKU function with Professor Zhang Xiang as Vice Chancellor, let me extend to
him my warmest welcome and wish him all the best in leading this prestigious
university, my alma mater, to new heights.
 
     I attended the Family Summit organised by the Consortium of Institutes
on Families in the Asian Region in 2014, and came away deeply impressed by
the passion of its participants. They clearly reflected the Consortium's
watchword, that "family well-being is the root of a harmonious and stable
society."
 
     This four-day Summit welcomes over 500 professionals, academics,
community leaders, government officials and NGOs from all over the world.
They gather here in Hong Kong to devise an agenda for action in Asia to
promote "Sustainable Development & Family Well-being", a theme that echoes
well with the United Nation's 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development. In
this connection, we are privileged to have with us Ms Daniela Bas from the
United Nations, who will share with us later this morning her insights on the
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2030 Agenda.
 
     Before I talk about the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
Government's policies on promoting family well-being, let me just tackle the
aspiration for sustainable development. Earlier this year when I attended the
World Economic Forum at Davos, I was introduced to the inclusive development
index, IDI, which was designed as an alternative to gross domestic product to
reflect more closely the criteria by which people evaluate their countries'
economic progress. Such an analysis was prompted by the emergence of a
worldwide consensus on the need for a more inclusive and sustainable model of
growth and development that promotes high living standards for all. As a
matter of fact, we have seen how slow progress of such and widening
inequality have contributed to political polarisation and erosion of social
cohesion in many advanced and emerging economies. In the midst of a divisive
and polarised society, the well-being of families would be harder to
safeguard.
 
     Thus, at a more macro level, I attach importance to building Hong Kong
into a more inclusive society, socially, economically and politically. I
accord priority to the Government devising more proactive social and economic
policies to provide more opportunities for people from different backgrounds
and adopting a more caring and interactive approach in engaging various
sectors. When it comes to improving people's livelihood, I pledged in my
maiden Policy Address delivered last October that my Government would be
"pro-child, pro-family, pro-work and pro-user."
 
     We have a good foundation to build on. Established in 2007, the Family
Council has worked assiduously across bureaux and sectors to examine family-
related policies and develop a loving family culture. With the efforts of the
Family Council, Hong Kong today is a leader among Asian societies in applying
family-impact assessments to policy-making. Indeed, including the family
perspective as a factor in policy formulation has been a mandatory
requirement for more than five years now. And soon all Government bureaux and
departments will embrace an even more comprehensive checklist in assessing
the impact of public policies on families. I'm sure Daniel, the current
Chairman of the Family Council, will have a good deal more to say on this
topic in his session tomorrow morning.
 
     Every policy that affects individuals and communities will also have
implications for families. The United Nations has focused its major goals
under the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development on the elimination of
poverty and hunger, on promoting well-being for all at all ages, for
improving work-family balance and achieving social inclusion. Allow me now to
outline my Government's work in these areas, all closely connected with
family well-being.
 
     On poverty alleviation we have put in a lot of resources over the past
few years. Spending on social welfare has surged by over 86 per cent in the
past six years, with a range of initiatives on social security pioneered by
the Commission on Poverty, which I chaired during my time as the Chief
Secretary for Administration, for some four years. And since I assumed the



position of the Chief Executive, we have continued to find ways to improve
those initiatives. One example is enhancements to the Working Family
Allowance introduced earlier this year, with a view to benefiting more
families and encouraging self-reliance. Dr CK Law, our Secretary for Labour
and Welfare, will have more to say on this in his plenary session later this
morning.
 
     On promoting well-being for all at all ages, we set up earlier this year
a Commission on Children chaired by the Chief Secretary for Administration,
which is an ongoing, action-oriented, responsive and high-level body that
will drive the work for the benefit of children through policy formulation as
well as co-ordination. Among its work priorities would be children with
special education needs. In this connection, I have already announced in my
Policy Address last year that we would regularise a pilot scheme which
provides on-site pre-school rehabilitation services to children with special
needs, and set aside funding to increase the service places with a view to
achieving the policy objective of zero-waiting time, thereby alleviating the
pressure on their families. 
 
     At the same time, we will help families take care of their older members
– an issue that will become more acute and challenging in the years to come
because our elderly population is projected to increase markedly from 1.16
million in 2016 to more than double that by 2036.
 
     Last June, our Elderly Commission formulated its Elderly Services
Programme Plan to help promote a sense of belonging, of security and
worthiness, in our older generation. In my Policy Address last year, I
announced a series of initiatives to enhance our community care and support
services, including the provision of additional vouchers to support ageing in
place for the elderly with moderate or severe impairment, while enhancing
dementia care and support at the community level. Dr CC Lam, Chairperson of
the Elderly Commission, will no doubt talk more about that in his plenary
session on Wednesday afternoon.
 
     Good work-family balance contributes to quality family life. In this
regard, our Family Council has been organising a biennial Family-Friendly
Employers Award Scheme since 2011. I will leave it to Mr Lee Luen-fai,
Convenor of the Sub-committee on Promotion of Family Core Values and Family
Education in the Family Council, to tell you more about the diversified
family-friendly employment practices being adopted in Hong Kong at his
concurrent session tomorrow. I would only add that our Labour Department has
been actively encouraging employers to adopt employee-oriented human resource
management measures and family-friendly employment practices. In addition, my
Government is working to increase statutory paternity leave, and is
conducting a review on statutory maternity leave.
 
     As for enhancing social inclusiveness, we are committed to making Hong
Kong a society in which people of all races, professions, ages and physical
abilities live together in peace and harmony. Our efforts in poverty
alleviation and enhancement of the welfare of children and the elderly that I
just mentioned are all part of our endeavours in this regard. On top of them,



my Government will continue to implement measures that promote the employment
of individuals with disabilities, providing vocational rehabilitation and
training services for them, and offering grants for NGOs to set up social
enterprises.
 
     And we will not lose sight of the thousands of non-ethnic Chinese living
in Hong Kong, including more than 80 000 South Asians. We are aware that some
have encountered difficulties in adapting and integrating to Hong Kong
society, largely because of language barriers and cultural differences. My
Government is determined to ensure that they have equal opportunity and to
accelerate their integration into our community. Indeed, in the enhanced
Family Impact Assessment Checklist which all government officials will soon
be required to respond to in policy formulation, there will be an explicit
item to ensure that they respect, address and balance the needs, values and
behaviour of families from diverse backgrounds.
 
     Ladies and gentlemen, what I have just mentioned shows that family-
related work is multi-faceted. The Government would not be able to do it all
alone. On the provision of social services, it is important to promote cross-
sector and cross-profession collaboration as well as public-private
partnership to make better use of our resources and provide more
comprehensive care for the needy in society. In this process, we need a
shared belief to drive actions. In this regard, the family core values as
identified by the Family Council – "Love and Care", "Respect and
Responsibility" and "Communication and Harmony" will be guiding us through
the way.
 
     My thanks to all the organisers, and the people behind them, for the
excellent programme you have put together, and for your unwavering dedication
to family well-being. Allow me, as well, to take this opportunity to
congratulate the Consortium on its 10th anniversary.
 
     Finally, I wish you all a memorable Summit here in Hong Kong. Thank you
very much.
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